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Carol Borgstrom has been the Director, Office of NEPA Policy and Compliance, in the 
U.S. Department of Energy (DOE) since 1988.  The Office is currently located in the 
Office of General Counsel. 
 
In this position, she is responsible for managing a program to ensure that DOE’s 
proposed actions comply with the National Environmental Policy Act (NEPA) and 
related environmental review requirements.  Her office develops NEPA compliance 
strategies and provides independent technical and policy reviews to ensure the adequacy 
of environmental impact statements (EISs) and related NEPA documents.  The office 
serves as the DOE-wide focal point of NEPA expertise, and has prepared comprehensive 
guidance to improve the efficiency and effectiveness of DOE’s implementation of the 
NEPA process. 
 
Ms. Borgstrom has been with DOE since 1977, previously in the Office of Environment, 
Safety and Health, and earlier with the Federal Energy Administration, serving as an 
environmental protection specialist.  She also worked in the private sector, managing the 
preparation of EISs by engineering consulting firms. 


